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Brief Description: Allowing Washington state ferry fares to be increased in excess of theBrief Description:Brief Description:

fiscal growth factor.

Sponsors: Representatives Mitchell, Fisher, Poulsen, McDermott, Ogden and Dunn.Sponsors:Sponsors:

Brief Summary of BillBrief Summary of BillBrief Summary of Bill

· Allows ferry fares to be increased above I-601 limits.

Hearing Date: 1/17/01Hearing Date:Hearing Date:

Staff: Paul Neal, 786-7015Staff:Staff:

Background:Background:Background:

In the 2000 supplemental budget, Chapter 3, Laws of 2000, 2nd Executive Session, the
Legislature created the Joint Task Force on Ferries (JTFF). Part of the task force’s
charge was to review fare policy and determine what level of operational funding should be
collected through the farebox. The task force, along with the Transportation Commission’s
Tariff Policy Committee, has recommended that the Transportation Commission begin
phasing in fare increases over a six-year period. The goal of the increases will be to
increase the proportion of operating expenses recovered from the farebox from the current
level of 60 percent up to a new target level of 80 percent.

This substantial increase in farebox revenue will require significant increases in ferry
tariffs. There is currently a legal impediment to fare increases of the size recommended by
the JTFF.

In 1993, the people of Washington passed Initiative 601 (I-601) which includes a provision
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limiting the growth of fees imposed by the state. Under RCW 43.135.025 this I-601
limit– is calculated based upon increases in inflation and state population. This factor
currently limits fee increases to 2.87 percent annually.

In the opinion of the Office of the Attorney General, ferry tariffs are a fee under RCW
43.135.055 and are subject to the I-601 limit. However, I-601 authorized the Legislature
to exempt particular fees, thus allowing them to be raised in excess of the limit. The
Transportation Commission cannot implement the fare increases recommended by the
JTFF unless the Legislature exercises its authority under I-601 to exempt ferry tariffs from
the I-601 limit on fee increases.

The Legislature has granted that approval in the past. In the 1998 supplemental
transportation budget (Chapter 348, Laws of 1998) the Legislature authorized the
Transportation Commission to increase ferry tariffs in excess of the fiscal growth factor.
Because the authorization was in a budget bill, it was only effective for the 1998 and 1999
fiscal years. The Legislature has passed permanent I-601 waivers in other situations; see
RCW 46.16.063 (RV account fee).

Summary of Bill:Summary of Bill:Summary of Bill:

HB 1012 would grant the Transportation Commission the authority to increase ferry fares
in excess of the I-601 limitation on fee increases.

Effective Date: The bill contains an emergency clause and takes effect immediately.Effective Date:Effective Date:

Appropriation: None.Appropriation:Appropriation:

Fiscal Note: Not Requested.Fiscal Note:Fiscal Note:
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